
Borough of North Caldwell 
NOTICE TO BIDDERS 

 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that sealed bids will be received by the Clerk’s Office, for the 
Borough of North Caldwell, County of Essex, State of New Jersey on Wednesday, May 24, 
2023, 11:00 AM prevailing time at 141 Gould Avenue, North Caldwell, New Jersey at which time 
and place proposals will be opened in the Council Chambers and publicly read for: 

 
 Collection, Removal & Disposal of Solid Waste 

 
Bid documents and specifications can be picked up from the Borough Administrator at Borough 
Hall or electronically transmitted for no charge by the Borough Administrator (upon registration) 
starting on Thursday, March 23, 2023.  Bidders are required to comply with the requirements of 
NJSA 10:5-31 et seq.  and NJAC 17:27-1 et seq. 
 
 
   By Order of the Borough Council 
 
 

Kevin O’Sullivan 
       Borough Administrator  
 


